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· Senate Tax Package Includes Extension of CNG Tax Credit
· House Leaders Finalize Agreement on Earmarks in Spending Bills
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	Senate Tax Package Includes Extension of CNG Tax Credit

Last night, the U.S. Senate Finance Committee unveiled a $13.7 billion package of energy-related tax incentives.  The package represents good news for Metro in that it proposes to extend the alternative fuels excise tax credit through the end of 2010, or an additional 15 months beyond its current sunset date of <September 30, 2009>.  Should the extension be enacted into law, it is estimated that Metro will gain approximately $25 million in additional revenue between September 2009 and December 2010.  

The energy tax measure is expected to be marked up by the Finance Committee early next week and may be incorporated into a wide-ranging energy bill currently being considered on the floor of the U.S. Senate.  Meanwhile, the House Ways and Means Committee is also expected to move forward with its own energy tax package within the next few weeks.  

House Leaders Finalize Agreement on Earmarks in Spending Bills

Last night, Democratic and Republican leaders in the U.S. House of Representatives reached an agreement on earmarks and the manner in which they will be handled in this year's appropriations bills.  Strenuous GOP opposition to the original Democratic plan, which would have prohibited earmarks from being added to spending bills until conference committee, served as the impetus for this latest deal.

Under the new agreement, the House will take action on the first two spending bills -- Homeland Security and Military Construction-Veterans' Affairs -- without earmarks.  The remaining appropriations bills, including the transportation bill, will be delayed until July but will be reported by the full Appropriations Committee with earmarks included within each bill.  Under this approach, committee reports will include earmarks listed with the name of each congressional sponsor.  Additionally, House members will have an opportunity to offer amendments to strip earmarks from appropriations bills.

It should be noted that the Senate has not taken a similar approach and intends to include earmarks within its spending bills.  Metro's advocacy team is working closely with appropriations staff and will keep you apprised of any new developments. 

Upcoming CEO Events and Meetings

I will be out of the office on Monday, June 18, 2007 and Tuesday, June 19, 2007.  I will be returning to the office on Wednesday, June 20, 2007.  During my absence, Roger Moliere, Chief – Real Property Management and Development, will be acting on my behalf with full signature authority.  He can be reached at (213) 922-2225.

For the remainder of the week, I will be meeting individually with Directors Fasana, Lowenthal, Najarian, and Parks.  I will also be participating in the National Dump the Pump Day Press Event. 
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